Lebanon, Maine Select Board

Town Office Conference Room -~
Minutes —Meeting e
Thursday, March 13, 2020 W

Members Present Others Present
Charles Russell - Chairman Selectman James Duprie Rachelle Conde
Paul Philbrick - Selectman Martha Soto Deborah Wilson
Laura Bragg - Selectman Matthew Leggett Brenda Zeller
Corinna Cole - Selectman Bethany Patstone Randy Oakley
Jeffrey Adams - Vice Chair-EXCUSED Dana Coull Darrell Worrell

Tabitha Butler Roger Hooper

For complete meeting minutes please view the meeting in full at https://www.youtube.com/c/TownofLebanon

5:30 Pledge of Allegiance

Update on Roads — Chairman Russell read an email from Road Commissioner Gerrish who is still working
on numbers and should have them next week. The BOS discussed the Paving Bid and asking for some
tonnage numbers from the Road Commissioner.

5:36 Matthew Leggett from the Sanford ATV Club presented a document for the BOS to review about
access on Lebanon roads. Chairman Russell motioned to allow ATV access on Upper Middle Road and
Creamery Hill Road not to exceed one year. Selectman Bragg seconded. Vote taken; vote carried. Vice
Chair Adams absent.

5:36 Public Participation — Deb Wilson now has storage for donations for fire victims. Deb Wilson asks if
Blood Drives can be held at the Fire Department. The BOS advises that there will be no public allowed in
the fire department until the complete investigation is over. James Duprie reported that the Grange
meeting was a success and there will be a follow up meeting in 3-4 weeks. 4x4 Proving Grounds
presented the BOS with the applications for their spring/summer events.

6:00 Selectman Bragg motioned to accept the minutes dated 3-5-2020 as written. Selectman Philbrick
seconded. Vote taken; vote carried. Vice Chair Adams absent.

6:01 Paperwork signed — time off, purchase orders & J&S Masonry Extension.

6:10 James Duprie of the Cannabis Committee explained that the deadlines are very fast approaching
due to legal requirements. Mr. Duprie went through the questions he needed answered from the BOS to
finalize the Marijuana Ordinance for the ballot.

6:50 Old Business — the complete list was addressed and updated.

6:55 Individual Selectman Issues: Selectman Philbrick asked the BOS when they could meet to work on
the budget. The BOS will have a budget workshop on Saturday 3-14-2020 at 8:00AM. Selectman Bragg
reminds everyone that the Nomination Papers are available — opening for Selectman, Budget Committee
and School Board. Selectman Cole discussed the Cash Handling Policy. Selectman Cole is personally
paying for a cleaning company to sanitize the Town Office. Selectman Cole would like a budget
readdressed for Cleaning of the Town Office as no one is cleaning, she would like this to go out to bid.




Chairman Russell doesn’t believe the Noise Ordinance will pass and discussed changing existing
Ordinances in order to cover the Noise Issues.

7:15 Chief Hooper updated the BOS on the finding of his investigation and will have a written report by
end of business on 3-13-2020.

8:06 Selectman Bragg motioned to enter into Executive Session Pursuant to 1 MRSA 405(6)(A).
Selectman Philbrick seconded. Vote taken; vote carried. Vice Chair Adams absent.

9:00 Adjourn




